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Prefatory note

First of all, on behalf of the Graduate School of Environmental Studies, Tohoku University, |
would like to express our gratitude for your continued understanding and support towards our
research and education.

We are also pleased that this 12th Activity Report has been published and delivered to each of
you. To make the booklet every year, we start from the end of December so each of us has a
moment to look back at their activities and examine the data from the laboratories. In other words,
itisanimportant moment for making a personal history for each laboratory and we thus put much
effortinto thisannual report.

Personally speaking, 2014 was a meaningful year as | was appointed the Dean of the Graduate
School and have pursued our mission with the support of our faculties, researchers and staff
members. 2015 is the start year for a transition in that we will reorganize our existing Graduate
School and establish two new majors. Up to now, we have worked on nurturing human resources
with the perspective of science and technology for the future coexisting in harmony with the envi-
ronment. In addition to this, under the new educational organization, we are determined to nurture
human resources that have not only technological knowledge but also deep environmental think-
ing, as well as an international perspective and wide-ranging expertise, so that they may become
world-class leaders for the next generation. Also, since the Graduate School of Environmental Stud-
ies has more endowed divisions and collaborative divisions relative to other schools in Tohoku
University, | believe we will have more opportunities to feel the winds of innovation of the world
through research collaborations with companies.

From next year, we are strongly promoting the intake of international students which will
increase cultural exchange between various nationalities and provide further activation and
diversification, so we can make our future reports to society on activity and research success more
vibrant. The Graduate School of Environmental Studies is now ready to start working together this
spring to provide more positive reports on our research activities.

Lastly, we will appreciate your further help and encouragement from now on.
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